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At the request of CWC, on Friday October 28, 2016, intervenors Lange, Rawson, and 

Amendola participated in a conference call with CWC and TC-FC, the purpose of which 

was to clarify the intent of our Rebuttal Testimony, to keep the lines of communication 

open for a better understanding of each other’s position on the pending rate case, and to 

have input as to the final disposition of CWC. 

1 

2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25 

26 

27 

28 

29 

30 

31 

 

First and foremost, we want to emphasize that we are not in opposition to and are fully 

supportive of the recommended current rate as set forth by the DPU. Furthermore, we 

support CWC and acknowledge that it is working with the customers to find a fair and 

equitable solution to the sustainability and management issues presently facing the 

Company. 

 

Following the discussion with CWC, we now understand that funds for major capital 

improvements, including the future of the water treatment plant, will be addressed in 

future rate case(s), and that at this time the Company has no immediate plan to 

decommission the water treatment plant.   

 

While line items to fund significant capital improvements are not included in the 

Testimony of Michael Folkman or addressed in the 4th Response to Data Request, the 

increased rates based upon additional operating expenses addressed in Exhibit 2.3 of the 

Testimony submitted by Mark Long (June 13, 2016) of the DPU will generate some of 

the needed revenue to help maintain the system.    We do believe that improvements to 

the water treatment plant are warranted to maintain this cost-effective supply of water 

especially to satisfy some of the irrigation demand.  It is now our understanding that 

funding for more significant improvements like those to the water treatment plant would 

be addressed in a future rate increase.   

 

We recognize and endorse the need for certain capital improvements as part of a long-

term management plan and the need for certain improvements in the shorter term. 

However, in the Company’s response to the 4th Data Request, the line of distinction 

between funding a capital reserve account for generally needed improvements and the 
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